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2" December 2022
Dear Parents and Carers,

December
The countdown to Christmas has well and truly begun this week at St 6th: KS1 Nativity — 2pm
Winifred’s. In this first week of Advent, Early Years performed their 7th: KS1 Nativity — 2pm
Nativity. It was an absolute delight to see our youngest children 7t Yr 5 Ice Skating

speaking, acting and singing so brilliantly. Thank you to everyone who
attended both performances, I’'m sure you will agree that it was a
wonderful event. A huge thank you to all of the Early Years team for
preparing the children so well.

9th: Christmas Lunch and Jumper Day
12 Lower KS2 Nativity 2pm

13%™: Lower KS2 Nativity 2pm

14™: Year 4 — Unicorn Theatre- Pinocchio
14™: Upper KS2 Carol Concert 6pm

Yesterday, Early Years and KS1 went to the panto. The performance of i )
15%: Christmas Fair 3pm — 5:30pm

Aladdin was fantastic and the children absolutely loved it. We have
already booked the panto for next year!

Mrs Abbs and Mrs Mott took some of KS2 children to St George’s Cathedral for the diocesan Advent service. It was a
beautiful event and our children represented our school fantastically.

Knights of St Columba Christmas Competition

The Knights of St Columba, Council 117 have invited us to enter their Christmas, Nativity scene
competition. The children took home the instructions for them to create a beautiful drawing
of the Nativity. | re-attached the proforma to the newsletter just in case you need another
one. All entries must be returned to the school by Monday 5" December.

Nativities
To attend the children’s Christmas performances, you will need to contact the school office and

book. We are offering two ‘tickets’ per child. Just to clarify- we are keeping a list of those
booked in, we are not issuing physical tickets, sorry for any confusion caused. If you were to
want more, we will put you on a waiting list and issue additional tickets nearer the time if
available.

Upper Key Stage 2, Years 5 & 6, will lead us in a Carol Concert in the Our Lady of Lourdes
Church at 6pm. As it is being held in the church in the evening, we hope that the whole
family will be able to attend.

Christmas Lunch:
On Friday 9" December we will be having our Christmas lunch in school. If a child, who is normally packed lunch,
would like school dinner on this day for £2.30, please let the office know. | attach the menu for your information.



mailto:admin@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk
http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk/

Feedback:
We are rapidly approaching the end of term and | would really like you to provide me
with feedback to two questions. - g
1. What has been going well? ’
2. What could be even better? w‘b}ak
| have sent you all an email with a link to a google form and a proforma with these SRR
two questions.
| would like as many of you to respond as possible. | am very eager to listen to parent/carer voices. You can email the

form back or if hand it in to the school office. You can even remain anonymous if you prefer. By the end of term, |
hope to be able to share the responses | have had with you.

Clubs Spring 2023
This week you should have received an email with all of the clubs on offer in the new term. If you would like your

child to participate in any of the after-school clubs, please fill in the booking form and return to the office by Friday
9*" December.

Mini Vinnies Advent Appeal:

We also had an assembly by the Mini Vinnies. The Mini Vinnies are made up of children from
Years 5 and 6. The children prepared it all themselves. They have created an Advent calendar of
good deeds, where all the children are encouraged to do something positive every day of advent.

Mini Vinnies are the junior section of the Catholic organisation of the St Vincent de Paul Society,
which exists to help those in need. They want to help people in need during the cold winter
months and have come up with the idea of a back to front advent calendar.

They also have put out an Advent plea. They are asking each class to create their own Advent Calendar for a good
cause. Rather than opening a calendar door each day and removing the gift, they are requesting that a gift is
donated instead. Each class will have a box to collect their donations. The children will collect all the items at the end
of term and take them to the Lewisham Donation Hub.

The kinds of things that can be donated include unopened body moisturiser (especially emollient 50), adult and baby
shampoo, hair conditioner, toothpaste and toothbrushes (child and adults), perfume and after shave, deodorant
(men’s and women’s), mouthwash, shaving foam, razors, talcum powder. Tinned tomatoes, noodles, UHT milk,
pasta, rice, tinned soups, chick peas, cereal, tuna and mackerel (tins), couscous, pasta sauce, Indian sauce, lentils,
coconut milk, stock cubes, crisps and treats, orange squash (and similar), flour, breakfast bars, coffee, tea.

Christmas Fair

ATGLETAE AT AE AE AThursday 15" December
COUNTDOWN TO THE CHRISTMAS FAIR IS ON! ONLY 2 WEEKS TO GO!

Thank you to those who have been able to volunteer to help out at the Christmas Fair, we still need volunteers

parents or carers to help the event run smoothly! This year we are asking parents and carers to donate their

time, whether that be helping at a stall, being involved with logistics, baking a cake, or decorating a grotto. We really

hope to create a lovely Christmas experience for the whole school community and we cannot do it without you!

Please get in touch with your class rep or email stwinifredsfriendsse12 @gmail.com if you can help.

Our Christmas raffle ticket sales will also be getting underway with amazing prizes to be won: £150 Sainsburys
voucher, 2 x @NetgemTV 4K Netbox with 1 year Amazon Prime (worth over £200!), £50 Bar tab @ The Lord
Northbrook, £50 Luciano’s voucher, £50 Epic Inflatables voucher, 1 week of after school childcare with Little
Gremlins, Free MOT at St George’s MOT Centre, £20 The Find Store voucher, £15 Wine & Such voucher, 2 x £10 Milk
&.ﬂ Vouchers, Waitrose Christmas gifts, a handmade children’s costume...and more

5 exciting prizes.
L ]

H"Dﬂ T g nn M NG Th.e ticket sheets were emal!ed out to all parents. Each tlck.et’|s £0.50 — Please
| 1 \ bring the sheet plus money_in a sealed envelope to your child’s teacher or the
) school’s office by the 14th December at the end of school. If you would like
_'F E‘R &= paper tickets please collect them from the office. The Raffle will be drawn at the

School Fair on the 15th December.
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First Holy Communion and Reconciliation Preparation 2022-23:

This year, Our Lady of Lourdes Parish, Lee will continue to run their First Holy Communion /;/TA\\\ @
programme here at St Winifred's. This will take place one afternoon straight after school startingin | * | g
the New Year. If your child would like to join the programme, please register your interest with Fr

Emeka. You will be expected to attend Sunday Mass and a meeting with Fr Emeka on Thursday 5% @ "\\
ﬁz’
\ S

January 2023 at 7pm in the Church. Classes will begin after this meeting.

Reception 2023:

If you have a child who will be starting school in September 2023 (born between 1%t September 2018 and 31° August
2019) or know someone who does, | hope that St Winifred’s is your first choice! We will be hosting a series of open
days until the application deadline — 15™ January 2023. If you would like to book a place on one of the open days,
please contact the school office.

During the School Day After School
9:15am — 10am 2pm —2:45pm 4pm
Thursday 15" December Wednesday 4™ January Wednesday 7™ December
Monday 9% January

Applications for Reception Class places for September 2023 can now be made on line.

Volunteers:

Now that we are able to welcome more people into school, it would be fantastic to increase the numbers of
volunteers. If you are able to spare some time on a weekly basis and would like to volunteer in school, please let Mrs
Carey (mcarey@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk) know. Mrs Carey can then meet with you, discuss what you would be able
to offer and ensure all safeguarding checks are completed before commencing.

Wednesday Word
Please see the link to this wonderful resource to share with your child, to support them in understanding the Mass
Readings for the coming weekend.

Punctuality:
Please remember that the Schools Street is now in operation, this affects how you are able to get your child to

school on time if you drive. It’s incredibly important to get the children to school on time. We expect 97% + for all
children.

Punctuality By Form Between 28/11/2022 and 02/12/2022

100%
95.56%
96.36%

97.86%
96.679%
95%
98.33%
97.67%
97.929%
98.33%
94.47%
96.48%
95.35%
97.33%

Percent on time

Nam NPM NFT RECM RECS) YRI STB YRI SE YR2 SITG YR2 SV YR3 SFA YR3 SB Y4 MDP YR SKT Y5 SPM Y558 YR6 SID YR SA

Forms

This week’s winner is St James the Great and St Bernadette, both with 98.3%! Well done.

Parent App:
If you need any help with downloading the app, please do not hesitate to ask us. Many parents in &

the school use it to update our records and to inform the office of absence.

ScholarPack
Social Media:

Just to remind you, follow us on:

n St Winifred's Catholic Primary School l@, St_winifreds_lee , @stwinifredslee

Thank you for taking the time to read the newsletter.

Claire Gillespie
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